

BETTY HALL

SERVING IN MONTERREY, NUEVO LEON, MEXIC

WORLD BAPTIST FELLOWSHIP MISSION AGENCY P.O. BOX 13549

ARLINGTON, TX 76094-0459

bettiehall5656@gmail.com

SENDING CHURCH CALVARY BAPTIST CHURCH PASTOR: BRIAN LOVELESS 401 W. CHURCH ST. GRAND PRAIRIE, TX 75050

Dear Friends,

June-July 2023

The Lord has been merciful with His hand upon my life in using a piece of clay prone to sin. He has allowed me to accomplish things that I deemed impossible: having gone through a triple break of my foot, an operation on that foot with almost no formal rehab exercise in a medical facility due to Covid restrictions.

The mission field is a rehab in itself since the terrain is so much different, requiring more exercise through the church's different weekly activities, plus my own personal errands. Most people here grow up having to walk to and from the highway to their house. Some people have to catch several buses at different connecting stops. Currently, I am without a vehicle; please pray for this need. My main worry is traveling after dark and waiting alone at a bus stop. Most of you have heard the expression: "Keeping up with the Jones'." I have another take on it since I cannot even keep up with the younger generation who often walk a further distance at a faster pace, leaving me behind.

Last Thursday on soulwinning visitation as people came down the street, I would hand out Gospel tracts. I met two girls who politely listened as I shared the Roman Road, reading the verses about salvation. They accepted God's free gift, putting their faith in Christ! Their mother was also saved a bit later on that same night.

During Spring Break when the kids are out of school the church here holds its annual 5-day Bible Clubs throughout the city and neighboring communities. These are evangelistic outreach efforts to different areas along our bus route neighborhoods. Many children as well as youth and adults receive Christ during this activity. The clubs culminate with a "Big Day" on Sunday at the church where visitors attend and those saved are given the opportunity to obey the Lord in baptism. The bus route I visit is blessed with two boys who attended faithfully for several Sundays.

The Mount Hebron Baptist Church has had to make adjustments due to financial needs; there is also one less church vehicle as well. Please pray for those who give sacrificially in obedience to God's Word as they grow spiritually.

I appreciate each of you who participates in local as well as world evangelism.

Your prayers and mission offerings are making n eternal impact for Christ.

In His Service,

Betty A Hall